Fenwick Primary & ECC Parent Council Meeting
19 February 2024
ATTENDING

Donna Vivers

Chair
Jamie Houston

Head Teacher



Rhona McKillop

Deputy Head Teacher
Rebecca Batchelor
Jacqueline Millard

Mary Welsh
Lorna Muir
Patricia McMillan
Carol Brown

	
	
	Discussion
	Action

	
	
	Actions from Last Meeting
Update on ARA Developments

Mr Houston has heard nothing from ARA.  The consultation period closed a while ago so Mr Houston had hoped to hear when the works will be starting.
Mr Houston has asked for PC support in sending an email to ARA regarding this.

Parent Involvement in Reading Initiative
The school has 5 parent volunteers.

Mrs Ross and Mrs Wilson will be leading this groups and looking at the next phase of the action plan.  The school is hoping to present something to the school community at the open afternoon.

Would like to have a selection of books to show at this event.
The school have contacted Hurlford Primary regarding the reading scheme that they use – Rocket Readers – it ties in with our upper school reading scheme and the EAC reading initiative and is potentially cheaper.
Head Teacher & ECC Update

ECC

Thanks to Mrs McKillop, Joanne, and all staff for managing the very difficult staffing situation over the past few weeks.  Also thank you to parents for being extremely supportive during this time.

ECC Staffing

There is a lack of ECC staff across EAC.

Currently the ECC is at full capacity. 

The ECC lost a support assistant in September 2023 and have not been allowed to back fill the position.  This means that there has been no lunch time support.  This has been covered by Mrs McKillop, Mr Houston, and other teachers in the school.

There has been a staff member off on long term absence since beginning of December and 4 out of 5 staff have also been off with illness.  The ECC currently has 2 members of staff off.

EAC have been working at getting staff from other centres to cover these absences, but if unable to get this cover, the ECC is unable to maintain its pupil/staff ratios which has led to the recent reduce service – am/pm sessions.

The ECC have tried to deliver these sessions around parents’ requirements as best as they can.

Current changes:
17 Jan – ECC closure due to burst piped – parents told on arrival.
23 Jan – reduced service, ECC closing at 12pm – parents told on arrival.
5,6,7,8,14 Feb – Reduced service – parent told in advance.
15 7 16 Feb – full service

Currently have staff redeployed from Loanhead Primary.
Will endeavour to inform parents as soon as there are any changes.

Jacqueline said that parents have mentioned that there has been a change to drop off, it has not been as friendly and a bit rushed.

Mrs McKillop explained that as there are staff that the children don’t know and to ensure safeguarding/adhere to legislation, they are doing an all together sign in.  Hopefully, drop off will be back to normal.

It was agreed to put some information our to parents regarding this change, felt this would be helpful, especially for new parents.
ECC registration opens on 26 February – link on blog and Facebook.

Will have space for 14/15 kids as of August 24

Head Teacher Update

Local Authority Inspection

The inspection has taken place.  It was over 2 days and 3 people attended from EAC.

The inspection went really well, and Mr Houston is very proud to be the head teacher of Fenwick Primary.

The inspector did not follow the national grading system, as this was not an HMIE inspection so these were EAC measurements.  They commented that it was one of the most positive inspections that they have done over the authority.
Feedback from the inspection comes in a form of a report and Mr Houston and Mrs McKillop have seen the draft copy.

A few comments from the report:

Children and staff proud of school

Enact school values in everyday life.
Clear on progression and moving forward.
Head teacher is highly respected.
Attractive building

Clear pupil voice

There were very positive comments about pupils/staff & parents and Mr Houston will provide a summarised report which will go out to all parents on the week beginning 26th February.
There were no specific action points in relation to learning and teaching, but Mr Houston and Mrs McKillop spoke with the team in relation to the current expectations relating to the management/staffing in ECC’s. We agreed on a joint action that we believe will maximise what we do at Fenwick Primary and ECC in relation to our various remits. 
Treasurer’s Update

A new treasurer has been appointed to take over from Carol at the end of the year and will be shadowing Carol over the next few months.

Currently £387.92 in Parent Council bank account – this does not include the income from the psychic night.

The Parent Council will be getting a new bank account which means we can set up a new PayPal account.  The Fenwick Foxes will retain the old account, keeping the income separate.

Psychic Night

Has sold out and a waiting list is in place.

Thank you to all the organisers.

Easter Disco Update

Numbers are low but still a few weeks away – can we push on our class groups.

New P1s not in nursery are welcome to attend. 

150th Birthday

Looking at doing event in Sept/Oct – perhaps a week-long event ending in a concert.

Will be setting up a committee to organise.

Gala Day – 8th June

Booked a stall again, should we be doing the same as last year or something different?

AOB

Easter Gifts – are the PC buying easter eggs this year? – Yes (75p eggs from Morrisons)
Need confirmation of who is buying ties/hoodies/year books?

PC buy ties, school/parents buy hoodies (Mrs Stark transfers the money to PC for us to purchase), PC buy year books.

Anything needed to be bought on school credit card needs to be done by end of February.
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